
County of El Dorado

Legislation Text

330 Fair Lane, Building A
Placerville, California

530 621-5390
FAX 622-3645

www.edcgov.us/bos/

Health Services Department recommending Chairman be authorized to sign Agreement 566-S0910
(811-PHD1208) with Sandra Dunn, dba Sandra Dunn and Associates, modifying the compensation of
the original agreement to a not-to-exceed amount of $325,000 and extending the term of the original
agreement through September 29, 2009, noting this will incorporate prior agreement 228-S0711 (533
-PHD0606) into 566-S0910.
RECOMMENDED ACTION:  Approve.

FUNDING: Agency for Healthcare Research and Quality (AHRQ) grant extension.

BUDGET SUMMARY:

Total Estimated Cost $325,000.00

     Funding

          Budgeted $325,000.00

          New Funding $0

          Savings $

          Other $

     Total Funding Available $325,000.00

Change To Net County Cost $0

Fiscal Impact/Change to Net County Cost:    Funding for the agreement is included in the
Department's FY 2008-09 budget.  No change to net County Cost.

Background:   Sandra Dunn & Associates has been supporting the goals of the ACCEL Initiative by
providing project management services for several years.  During that time, significant progress has
been made in the effort to establish an electronic health record and patient identifier system in El
Dorado County.   Sandra Dunn is working closely with Health Services Department staff in both the
Public Health and Mental Health divisions, Barton Memorial Hospital, Marshall Medical Center, and
the El Dorado Community Health Center to complete this project, while managing the various grants
and funding sources to ensure continuation of this work.

Reason for Recommendation:  The ACCEL Initiative project received an extension of the AHRQ
grant, which will allows continuation of this important project for the community.   Approval of this
agreement will ensure ongoing project management services provided by Sandra Dunn &
Associates.  The term of the prior agreement (228-S0711) ended on December 31, 2008.  The new
agreement (566-S0910) incorporates and extends the original agreement to September 29, 2009 to
reflect the extension of the AHRQ grant.  The Department did not receive notification of the extension
of the AHRQ grant until mid-December 2008 and processed the new agreement with Sandra Dunn &

File #: 09-0066, Version: 1

County of El Dorado Printed on 5/19/2022Page 1 of 2

powered by Legistar™

http://www.legistar.com/


File #: 09-0066, Version: 1

Associates as expeditiously as possible.

Action to be taken following Board approval:
1. Chairman to sign three (3) copies of Agreement 566-S0910.
2.   Board Clerk’s Office to return two (2) fully executed Agreements to Health Services Department.
3.   Department to distribute copies as appropriate.

Contact:  Kathy Lang

Concurrences:  County Counsel & Risk Management
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